TES SCC Meeting Minutes

Date: Thursday January 22, 2022

Time: 7 pm

Location: Online Zoom Meeting

ATTENDEES: Sandra Norum, Giselle Huvenaars, Scott Janke, Michelle Allgrove, Janelle Higgins, Kaylynn

Friswell, Danelle York

Meeting called to order: 7 pm

1. Agenda

- Additions/Changes -none
- Motion to Adopt- Danelle, Second- Kaylynn

2. Minutes of the Last Meeting

- Motion to Adopt- Kaylynn, Second- Janelle
- All in favor- Yes

3. Financial Report

- Balance of \$7757.44
- 2 cheques remain to come out yet.

4. Principals Report

- Scavenger Hunt
 - Overall, the kids and families who participated enjoyed the event and it was an opportunity to get to make connections with many of the families.
 - Seems like it will become a new tradition for upcoming years.
 - Some comments came in about people stopping and taking pictures in yards so it would be a good idea to ask for permission and to let people know if they are on the scavenger hunt list.
 - Many families did not preregister, so the food was in short supply for a moment.
 - Moving forward we may want to investigate getting businesses to set up displays as stops for the scavenger hunt.
 - Tim Hortons donated some of the food.
 - Next year would be beneficial to provide a safety disclaimer so we have families participating in a safe way when stopping and taking pictures at the different locations.
- Staff Appreciation Week
 - Monday- Beverage basket
 - Tuesday- Fruit and Veggie tray
 - Wednesday- Lunch
 - Thursday- Thank you notes from the community
 - Friday Crab-apple jelly- Janelle
- Pick up and Drop Off
 - Town has removed snow

- Meeting with the police to discuss options
- Working on getting parents to ensure they are safely dropping off and picking up their kids.
- Christmas Activities
 - Kindness activities and challenges went well and had lots of positive community feedback.
 - Great lessons for the students and they felt proud.
 - The bulletin board contest was a success and students, staff and families had a lot of fun.
- Covid Protocols
 - Numbers have been increasing and it is hard to control reporting. As soon as a family notifies the school, they can do contact tracing.
- SIP Days- January 31 and February 1
 - Trauma training
- Edsby
 - Continues to be a work in progress
 - Website will move into being provided through edsby
 - Still reaching out to families and educating parents
 - Sign ups will move to edsby
- 5. New Business- none
 - Next meeting March 24th 7pm via Zoom
- 6. Motion to Adjourn- Michelle